School Council
Meeting Minutes
May 4th, 2021

Opening:
Virtual meeting (due to Covid restrictions) called to order at 6:36pm

Present: 
	Marianne Millsap – Principal
Shawn Henderson – Vice Principal	
	Karen Kennedy – Co- Chair
	Lisa Thompson - Co- Chair
	Carly Ferris – Vice Chair
	Colleen Kee - Treasurer
	Amber Gallaugher – Secretary 
	Jen Robertson – Teacher Rep
	Andrew James – Community Rep
Adelle Barr-Klouman
Annalea Kidd
Sarah Ferrier

Welcome: Everyone introduced themselves, including the introduction of Andrew James our new Community Rep. Andrew runs Streams Community Hub with his wife and also runs Town Tees which does the school’s spirit wear. The meeting then commenced.

Principal’s report: June 23rd from 430-630 is Grade 8 graduation. It will be a drive-thru style and there is a committee working on making it amazing! There is also talk in the works about a Kindergarten Graduation. More information will be passed on as it becomes available. 

JK orientation will occur this year in a different format. Families are welcome to come on a date to be announced and the teachers are going to be outside to meet them and give them all the information they require. More to come on this as things solidify.

The school has been given a grant of $3250 from the Outdoor Learning Opportunity Fund to spend with a deadline. Marianne suggested a Gaga Ball Pit. Further discussion will happen at the upcoming Greening/Outdoor Committee Meeting.

Spirit Days will be commencing every Friday and the theme will be posted in the announcements in the days prior. Announcements can be found on your child’s Google Classroom.

There will be a letter coming out at the end of the week with information about Online Learning Attendance, report cards and a few other things, so keep an eye out. Nothing has been confirmed about the next school year other than the Government stating the boards must offer an online option. 

Teacher Report: Jennifer Robertson gave the report, she stated that most Chromebooks are out in the homes of students giving children much needed technology for online learning. Family Transition Place is still offering there online programming to classes and because they had some openings Primrose students received multiple workshops in the past weeks of online learning. Speech therapy and computer training is still occurring through online learning and teachers are also doing extra workshops to better serve Primrose students.

Forest of Reading is still going strong and voting is open! The annual Bus Patroller celebration will be virtual on May 19th and will include a motivational speaker and music. Grade 8 yearbook is being incorporated into Mrs. Anderson’s class and the kids are having a blast designing it. Empowerment Day is on Thursday of this week and many classes grade 5-8 are choosing to participate online to hear many diverse speakers. Streams Hub is creating a monologue contest that teachers are promoting to their students who are missing public speaking opportunities. 

Katelyn Charbonneau our Child and Youth Worker was nominated for the Everyday Hero awards run through the board. She will be recognized for her commitment to local students at the virtual awards ceremony on May 10th. 


Treasure Report: Colleen said there has been no changes due to Covid and we are still in a good spot. Money for graduation was brought up and it was stated council gave $2000 last year. The committee will meet and come back with a budget to the council for approval.

Other Business: 

Asymptomatic Testing – Lisa asked if there had been any results. Marianne stated not that she is aware of. A few people went and said it was dead but she will look into it.

Bottle Drive – Karen said it went well the only day we were able to run it. More donations have rolled in over the past few weeks. So far we have had over $1100 donated!

Greening – Shawn stated that a meeting will be set for later this week to discuss but that they have had contact with the board over the drainage issue. There is currently no capital project and they are only going to deal with the area by the drainage fence. Amber updated the newcomers about the issue at hand so everyone understood. 

Project Play For All – Marianne explained that this is a new program started since COVID to help families hit hard in the past year. They provide sporting equipment to get kids outside and moving.

Contact Hearing Seminar – Marianne stated this is to promote wellness for students with hearing issues and is free to go to. 

CDRC Programs – Marianne wanted everyone to know that the CDRC is running programs this year if Covid permits. They will not be putting out a pamphlet this year. 

Questions: Karen asked if we are supporting these local endeavours is there a specific guideline as to how to promote them on our social media pages. Marianne says there is and suggested a separate meeting to discuss.

Adjournment:
Karen Kennedy adjourned the meeting at 7:50pm.
Minutes Submitted By: Amber Gallaugher
Minutes Approved By: Executive & Admin.


